Beeks PTO Meeting Minutes
Thursday, April 7, 2016
7:30 pm
A. Welcome (Dawn Owczarski, President)
B. Principal’s Report (Mr. Mefford, Principal)
· Mr. Mefford is coordinating with VA Tech students for the Take-out Night.
· Friday, April 22, 2016 at 6:30 pm is the Family Cookout.  

· All food will be provided.  Mr. Mefford is asking for people to bring corn hole boards.

· The NRV Bike Kitchen donated five refurbished bikes to us for students to use at the school.
· SOLs will run from April 26th through May 20th.
· Field Day is set for May 23rd.
· The fifth grade field trip to Monticello is on May 20th.
C. Treasurer’s Report (Nichole Marsden, Treasurer) 
· Currently, we have over $50,000 in our checking account.
· We received our last Kroger payment for this school year, which was $2,700.
· We made $1,400 more than we budgeted from Kroger this year.

· For the Boys’/Girls’ Nights we budgeted $1,800 and only spend $1,300.
D. Committee Updates
· Track Update (Dawn)
· We won’t have an estimate until we go through the process.
· We are working with the town right now.

· We can do a simple sight plan.  Dawn gave them two options for the track location.

· Dawn spoke to James DeMarco from Runabout Sports (spearheaded the new BHS track), and he suggested we don’t do an asphalt track because it is much harder on the joints, etc. especially for growing children.

· A rubber track is much more costly and more expensive to maintain.  Also, children will probably be using the track to ride bikes and scooters.  

· Dawn pointed out that we will need to have an account for maintaining the track and make sure we always have funds for that.

· Internet Safety Night (Dawn)

· The Internet Safety Night at Beeks (presented by the police department) is set for Tuesday, April 19th at 6:30 pm.

· The presentation is for adults only.

· Food and childcare will be provided.

· Teacher Appreciation Week – May 2nd – May 6th 

· Sylvia Davis needs volunteers to help solicit donations and help out on specific days.  Please let her know if you can help.

· We need to figure out open PTO Board and Committee positions within the next month.

· Yearbook orders were due today, Thursday April 7th.

